The Priory Priory Road St. Ives PE27 5BB

Tel: 01480 308222 Fax: 01480 308234

Please reply to : Dr Christine Macleod, Director of Public Health

Direct Dial: 01480 308242

Email: christine.macleod@hunts-pct.nhs.uk Website: www.hunts-pct.nhs.uk

12 January 2006

Mr Aaron J Morley Environmental Protection Officer Environmental Health Services Division Huntingdonshire District Council Pathfinder House St Mary's Street Huntingdon PE29 3TN

Dear Mr Morley

Pollution Prevention and Contract Act 1999 Anglo CIL Ltd, 20 Little End Road, Eaton Socon PE19 8SN

We enclose herewith a copy of a letter from the Health Protection Agency (HPA) in response to your latest information regarding the above company, which is selfexplanatory.

Yours sincerely

DR CHRISTINE MACLEOD DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Environmental Health and Risk Assessment Unit



Health Protection Agency

Centre for Radiation, Chemical and Environmental Hazards

Chemicals Hazards and Poisons Division Headquarters

Chilton Didcot Oxon OX11 0RQ

Tel +44 (0)1235 822895 Fax +44 (0)1235 822614 www.hpa.org.uk

20 December 2005

Dear Dr Macleod

Dr Christine Macleod

Huntingdonshire PCT

The Priory

Priory Road

PE27 5BB

St Ives

Director of Public Health

Re: Information further to the Part B application for Anglo CIL Ltd, Eaton, Socon

Thank you for providing the HPA with supplementary information further to the Part B IPPC application for Anglo CIL Ltd, Eaton, Socon.

We consider that if well managed and regulated by the Local Authority, it is unlikely that an installation of this type would present a health risk to local people. However, we are unable to assess any potential health impacts associated with this installation due to the absence of emissions data from the supplementary information. We are therefore not able to provide any further comments over and above those submitted in our original response

Kind Regards

Jonathan Mills

Environmental Scientist

PP: Dr Patrick Saunders., Head of Unit

creating a better place

Our ref:

AB/01

Your ref:

DOS/AJM/PPC/49547

Date:

14 November 2005

Aaron J Morley Environmental Protection Officer Environmental Health Services Division Pathfinder House St Mary's Street Huntingdon PE29 3TN

Dear Aaron,



I have a few comments to make regarding aspects of water quality regulation for the proposed activities.

I would assume that all foul and surface water drainage is connected to the local sewerage and surface water networks. It would be worth checking with Anglian Water to see if they have enough capacity in their sewers to take any additional volumes of effluent that the proposed installation would produce. If this is not the case, then please contact the Environment Agency for further details.

If no surface water sewers are available for the extended parking then interceptors could be used to aid disposal of the surface water. The extra parking areas, especially the new trailer parking, could potentially produce an environmental risk from oil pollation. If required, I would suggest the use of class 1 interceptors to reduce this risk. They can achieve a concentration of less than 5mg/l for oil, removing even small oil droplets that the parking spaces could produce.

If you require further assistance on this matter then please contact the Environment Agency on the number given below.

Yours sincerely,

A. Bashan.

ADAM BASHAM Regulatory Officer (Water Quality)

Direct dial: 01480 483983

Environment Agency
Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Cambridgeshire, PE28 4NE
Tel: 01480 483983 Fax: 01480 483831







www.food.gov.uk

Mr Aaron Morley Huntingdonshire District Council Environmental Health Services Division Pathfinder House St Mary's Street Huntingdon PE29 3TN



Your reference: DOS/AJM/PPC/49547

Our reference: PPC 31/2375

6 October 2005

Dear Mr Morley,

POLLUTION PREVENTION & CONTROL (ENGLAND & WALES) REGULATIONS 2000 (SI 2000 No. 1973), Part A(2) installations Application by: Anglo CIL Ltd, St Neots

I refer to the above application for a permit under the Pollution Prevention and Control Regulations 2000.

From the application there does not seem to be any emissions that would be of concern to the food chain.

Therefore, provided that the Operator complies with the Process Guidance Note PG6/23/04 (Secretary of State's Process Guidance Note for the Coating of Metals and Plastics), it is unlikely that there will be any unacceptable effects on the human food chain as a result of the operations at this installation.

Please note that due to storage problems we shall no longer be keeping PPC application papers and files.

Yours sincerely

B. Pam W

Bhavna Parmar

Branch 3, Chemical Safety Division, Food Standards Agency



